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Dear   
 
Request for Information  
 
I write further to your request FOI ID 43613 under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 regarding: - 
 
Private In-Patient Bed Spend   
 
Your request is set out below: 
 

1.  The total spent on private in-patient mental health beds broken down by provider for the financial 
years 2019/20, 2020/21, 2021/22, 2022/23 and 2023/24  
 
Please see table below which displays provider and spend data. 
  

2019/20 2020/21 2021/22 2022/23 2023/24 
Cygnet 311,940 2,857,126 2,699,719 4,139,622 4,186,852 
Elysium Healthcare 245,809 480,152 188,960 182,688 230,401 
Four Seasons 
(Huntercombe) 

700,945 297,081 0 0 0 

Partnerships in Care (Priory) 290,234 283,645 347,047 292,720 617,628 
St Andrews 0 164,758 424,696 229,742 184,266 
Grove Park  0 0 0 4,500 20,250 
Other NHS Trusts 224,669 0 78,357 68,531 0 
Nouvita 1,737,980 0 0 0 0 

 
2. For each of the providers in (1) please list the name of the hospital or clinic used. 

 
The requested information is not held centrally and is contained within the individual clinical records 
which cannot be extracted as a standalone piece of data. In order to extract the requested 
information and collate the results would require a manual exercise to identify and review the 
individual records and would exceed the appropriate time limits, as per the Freedom of Information 
Act 2000 section 12(1) which does not oblige a public authority to comply with a request for 
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information if the authority estimates that the cost of complying with the request would exceed the 
appropriate limit.  

 
I confirm that the information above completes your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. I am 
also pleased to confirm that no charge will be made for this request. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns or are unhappy with the response provided or the service you have 
received you can write to the Head of Information Governance at the address on top of this letter.   If you are 
not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a 
decision. 
 
Yours Sincerely  
 
 
 
On Behalf of  
The Information Governance Department 




